BENTLEYVILLE BOROUGH MINUTES
REGULAR MEETING

Tuesday, June 6, 2017

7:00 pm at the Bentleyville Municipal Complex

The Regular meeting of the Bentleyville Borough Council was called to order by council president Stanley Glowasky with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Council President Stan Glowaski asked for a moment of silence in honor of all veterans.  Roll was called by Secretary Sacco with Stanley Glowaski, Roy Larimer, Wayne Hite, Robert Paul, Brittany Jansante, and Timothy Jansante being present.  Councillor Shannon Watson was absent.  Also present was Mayor Tom Brown and Solicitor Dennis Makel
.


It was moved by Robert Paul and seconded by Wayne Hite to approve the minutes of the Regular meeting of May 2, 2017.  All were in favor.
It was moved by Timothy Jansante and seconded by Brittany Jansante to approve theTreasurer’s Financial Report for the period ending April 30, 2017.  All were in favor.
Unfinished Business:
It was moved by Roy Larimer, seconded by Tim Jansante and all were in favor of advertising the 2017 Paving Project List for bid.  Short St, Pine St., Bertram Ave, Center St, Mary St., Huber Rd., White St, Railroad St., and Wood St. are to be advertised.  All were in favor.  The road committee decided that the second part of Wood St, High St., and Alice St. would be paved by the Borough Employees.

New Business:
It was moved by Wayne Hite and seconded by Brittany Jansante to reschedule the July 4th Meeting to July 5th at 7pm and to advertise the same.  All were in favor.
It was moved by Tim Jansante and seconded by Bob Paul to donate $3000 to the Recreation Board for Fireworks.  All were in favor.
Art Blackburn will be retiring this year. He has requested that his last day as an active employee be December 31, 2017.  He wants to use vacation, sick and compensatory time, along with time worked to fill in the time between now and December 31.  It was moved by Roy Larimer, seconded by Robert Paul and all were in favor of approving his request.

It was moved by Tim Jansante, seconded by Wayne Hite and all were in favor of advertising for an employee to replace Art.
It was moved by Brittany Jansante, seconded by Tim Jansante and all were in favor of remaining an Urban County Community.
It was moved by Wayne Hite, seconded by Bob Paul and all were in favor of covering the cost incurred by the Redevelopment Authority for inspecting the seal of the sanitary sewer service at the three demolished properties.wants Bentleyville Borough to cover the cost of sealing the sanitary sewer service at the three demolished properties.  

It was moved by Tim Jansante, seconded by Roy Larimer and all were in favor of having DeLattre Corp repair/replace the compressors at a cost of $550.00.
It was moved by Brittany Jansante, seconded by Tim Jansante to renew the Dental and vision insurance for the secretary and the police chief.  All were in favor

It was moved by Bob Paul, seconded by Roy Larimer and all were in favor of authorizing Widmer to design the James St sewer repair project at a cost not to exceed $10,000.  
Other new business
It was moved by Brittany Jansante, seconded by Wayne Hite to buy Planters at a cost not to exceed $1000.  Motion All were in favor.
Code enforcement Report:. Troy Gump was introduced by Kerry Krider.  He would serve as the code enforcement officer for Bentleyville.  HMT is trying to be proactive instead of reactive. 
Recreation Board Report :
Solicitor’s Report:
Mayor’s Report:  Mayor Brown reported that the police department has been beat up by social media regarding traffic stops.  

Police & Lights – Roy Larimer, Chair reported that $40.15 was collected from the parking meter

It was moved by Tim Jansante, seconded by Brittany Jansante and all were in favor of paying the bills.
It was moved by Bob Paul, seconded by Roy Larimer and all were in favor of accepting the receipts.
It was moved by Brittany Jansante, seconded by Tim Jansante and all were in favor of adjourning the meeting. The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Kimberly G. Sacco

Secretary 
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